
 

 

 

 

November 18, 2019 

 

Jay Lee, Vice-Chairman, Foxconn Technology Group 

Brand Cheng, CEO, Foxconn Industrial Internet 

611 E. Wisconsin Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

 

Dear Dr. Lee and Mr. Cheng,  

Thank you very much for the tour of the Foxconn site on Friday afternoon. It was kind of you to 
accommodate Sam Rikkers, Brian Nowicki and me for the visit on short notice. Once again, I am so 
impressed with your vision for Wisconn Valley. 
 
Now that I have seen the construction underway, and more fully understand the current facility and the 
next phases anticipated, I believe we should sit down and have further conversations. As the previous 
correspondence from Governor Evers, Secretary Hogan and Secretary Brennan indicate, along with my 
November 13th letter, the State wants to continue to champion Foxconn’s investments in Wisconsin. To 
help make your new project in Mt. Pleasant as successful as possible, I hope we can take the time soon 
to meet to discuss how best to align Foxconn's needs and expectations with those of the State, WEDC, 
and of course, the citizens of Wisconsin. I do not doubt our ability to find and create that alignment, and 
indeed, I am excited to be able to take our mutual vision to the Governor and the rest of the State. 
 
I would be glad to come visit you in Milwaukee as soon as your schedule accommodates. I will ask Sam 
to reach out to your team with possible dates and times. Good luck with your upcoming visit to Georgia 
Tech. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Melissa L. Hughes 
Secretary and CEO 
  
  
 

 


